

Brookline Fire Department

Board of Fire Engineers
Po Box 660
Brookline, New Hampshire 03033

Minutes Board of Fire Engineers Wednesday December 16, 2020

- The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.
- Board of Fire Engineers members Dave Joki, Dave Santuccio and Dave Flannery as well as Chief Corey were present.
- Minutes were read and accepted.
- The new 5E2 may be a little behind schedule, do to COVID -19. The Chief will ask if we don't go to plant if that money can be put into equipment for the truck.
- We need to take a Certified NFPA driver class.
- We are getting batteries for portables, axes, new Smokey Bear sign, new pagers, washable masks, Cameras and portables.
- We will be lowering pay roll budget by .22% for 2021. Budget hearing will be in January 2021.
- We have added four more firefighters. They have all passed their background checks and are getting scheduled for their physicals before the end of the year.
- Our training is going well. Going to have the Lt. help with training starting new year. Some members want to try a once a month Saturday training. We will try after the new year.
- Fit test and pictures are done.
- Everyone was measured for new gear.
- We are spending lot of time on COVID-19. We now can test any firefighters that want to be tested. The State is rolling out the COVID-19 vaccine shot to all first responders who want it.
- Robert Pondell asked to put in sprinklers instead of a cistern on Wright Rd. It was voted 3-0 to keep the cistern on Wright Rd. off Mountain Rd.
- Bingham's cistern is waiting for the sprinkler company to hook it up.
- The paving has been finished in front of the station by Champion Paving.
- We continue to take precautions for the COVID-19 pandemic.
- Bills were signed.
- Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles E. Corey Sr.

CH E By h.